
Meeting date: 

Department:

MARION COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

Board Session Agenda Review Form

Title

Agenda Planning Date: _____________ Management Update/Work Session Date: _______________       Audio/Visual aids  

   Time Required ____________________         Contact: Phone:

Requested Action: 

Issue, Description 
& Background: 

Financial Impacts: 

Impacts to Department 
& External Agencies: 

List of attachments: 

Presenter: 

Wednesday, October 11, 2023

Public Hearing to consider the Use of Alternative Contracting Procedures for Acquisition of the Marion
County Public Safety Radio Communications Project.
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The total estimated cost of this project is $12,000,000, of which $11,150,000 is paid for by a combination of
ARPA and DOJ (federal) funds. This is a budgeted project in the current fiscal year.

Findings for Exemption

Brian Nicholas, Public Works Department

Staff requested the Board of Commissioners, acting as the Marion County Contract Review Board, conduct
a Public Hearing to receive public comment regarding the prospective use of Alternative Contracting
Procedures and Design-Build project delivery for the Marion County Public Safety Radio Communications
Project.

Marion County Public Works intends to request an exemption to certain Marion County Public Contracting 
Rules to authorize the use of Design-Build project delivery and Alternative Contracting Procedures, as 
specified in MCPCR Sections 40-0600 to 40-0690 and ORS 279C.335, for the Marion County Public Safety 
Radio Communications Project.

The use of Alternative Contracting Procedures requires the solicitation of public comment through a duly 
noticed public hearing. On September 20, 2023, the Board scheduled a public hearing for this solicitation.

MCPCR and ORS allow the Marion County Contract Review Board to grant an exemption to low-bid 
design-bid-build procurement, as supported by the attached Findings for Exemption.

Construction of the proposed radio system will provide reliable public-safety-grade radio communications to 
the Sheriff's Office and other County departments. The system will have the capacity to provide the same 
services to first responder agencies throughout Marion County, should they choose to use the new radio 
system.





It is unlikely that an exemption from the competitive bidding requirements of ORS 279C.335 will 
encourage favoritism in the awarding of the public improvement contract or substantially diminish 
competition for the public improvement contract.



Awarding the public improvement contract under an exemption from the competitive bidding 
requirements of ORS 279C.335 will likely result in substantial cost savings and other substantial 
benefits to the County or the public.














